request-658125-bedb9003@whatdotheyknow.com



David Boyer
Director
Environment and Transport

New Town House Buttermarket Street Warrington WA1 2NH

4 May 2020

Our Ref: FOI&T/350

Dear Mr Hunter

Freedom of Information Act Request: PCNs issued in Disabled Bays.

I have received your email of 6 April requesting information about the number of Penalty Charge Notices issued to vehicles in Disabled bays.

You asked:

Can I please receive a total count of PCNs issued for violating the following contravention codes:

Code 40. "Parked in a designated disabled person's parking place without displaying a valid disabled person's badge in the prescribed manner."

Code 87. "Parked in a designated disabled person's parking place without displaying a valid disabled person's badge in the prescribed manner."

I wish to solely receive the total amount of PCNs motorists have been issued for violating these codes.

If I could please receive this total count for the time period of 01/04/2018 - 31/03/2019 that would be fantastic.

Our reply:

Between 01/04/2018 and 31/03/2019 a total of 754 PCNs issued for Code 40, "Parked in a designated disabled person's parking place without displaying a valid disabled person's badge in the prescribed manner."

Between 01/04/2018 and 31/03/2019 a total of 204 PCNs issued for Code 87, "Parked in a designated disabled person's parking place without displaying a valid disabled person's badge in the prescribed manner."

If you are not satisfied with the Council's response to your request for information, you may ask the Council for an internal review of this decision. To do this, you should provide details of your complaint by emailing foi.internal reviews @warrington.gov.uk, or write to FOI Reviews, Warrington Borough Council, Quattro 4th Floor, Buttermarket Street, Warrington, WA1 2NH. You should do this as soon as possible, or, in any case, within 40 working days of the date of our response to your request.

In addition, if you get an internal review requests please can you forward them to foi.internalreviews@warrington.gov.uk and we will coordinate them with the reviewing officers. You will still need to provide all correspondence related to the original FOI and may be asked for further input and/or information by the FOI reviewing officer or us

Yours sincerely

Scott Clarke

Parking Services Team leader